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12 September 2023 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians  
 
[Secondary 4&5] Term 4 Letter  
The school welcomes your child/ward back for Term 4. We hope you and your family have 
enjoyed the short respite during the one-week September holiday and have spent quality time 
bonding with one another.  As we move into the final term of 2023, we seek your continued 
partnership in ensuring that your child/ward puts his/her best in learning, participates fully 
in school life, and prepares well for his/her progression to the next level of education.   
 
Last Day of School and Study Break 
The last day of the school year for our graduating cohort is 28 September (Thursday). The 
school day will culminate in a Graduation Walk where all staff and the other levels’ students 
will send our Sec 4/5 students off with well-wishes for their National Examinations.  
 
Secondary 4E/5N students’ Study Break will start from 29 September.  This is to provide them 
the time and space to review and consolidate their learning. We also strongly encourage all 
students to use this time to reach out to their subject teachers for consultation and 
clarification. The school will also plan for some students to return to school from 2 to 6 
October to provide them with more structured and focused academic support. We seek 
parents’/guardians’ understanding in this matter.  
 
Students’ Health and Well-Being 
We thank all parents/guardians for working closely with us to ensure that our school remains 
a safe and conducive place for teaching and learning throughout this year.  Should your 
child/ward be unwell with flu-like symptoms, we strongly encourage that he/she seeks 
medical help and stays at home to rest. 
 
As we work towards the close of the school year and your child’s/ward’s education journey 
with us, we thank you for your steadfast support over the last 4 or 5 years. The staff of OPSS 
look forward to supporting our students in this final lap of their secondary school education, 
and we wish them all the best as they continue to persevere onward towards achieving their 
personal best at the coming GCE ‘O/N’ Level Examinations. Finally, it leaves us to wish you 
and your family a fulfilling year-end holiday in advance and many fruitful years ahead. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Yours faithfully 

  
Mr Daniel Chung 
Principal 


